
 

 
Golf Should be Safe and Fun for all 

 

Bracken Ghyll Golf Club has both Child and Adult Safeguarding Policies  
                                    

Full copies of these procedures are on the club website 
 

The Club Welfare Officer is responsible for ensuring these are put into practice 
 

Any junior or adult member, volunteer or employee who has any 

concerns in this area should contact: 

 

Club Welfare Officer 

Sarah Lee 

 

sarah.lee34@btinternet.com 
01943 870255 
07926 383369 

 

 


